The original documents are located in Box C1, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 8/8/1974" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

PHW

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN. ...



OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

August 8, 1974

ACTION MEMORANDUM FOR Robert T. Hartmann

Don Clausen called me this morning to say that Bill Harsha is seriously considering resigning his seat in Congress or not standing for reelection. Clausen believes it would be helpful to Harsha in making his decision, if Harsha could receive a call from the Vice President asking him to continue in office and to run for reelection in November. Apparently, Harsha is distressed by the recent turn of events and wants to retire from politics.

WILLIAM E. CASSELMAN II Legal Counsel to the Vice President

NOTE FOR THE RECORD:

THE PRESIDENT SPOKE TO CONGRESSMAN HARSHA at 4:17 P.M. ON SATURDAY, AUGUST 10, 1974.